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  Letter dated 21 March 2011 from the Chargé d’affaires a.i. of the 
Permanent Mission of Spain to the United Nations addressed to 
the Secretary-General 
 
 

 I have the honour to notify you, in accordance with paragraphs 4 and 11 of 
Security Council resolution 1973 (2011) and as announced by Mr. José Luis 
Rodríguez Zapatero, President of the Government of Spain, at his meeting with you 
on 18 March 2011, that the Government of Spain intends to take measures in 
implementation of the resolution. 

 I have the pleasure to inform you that the Spanish Government, in 
coordination with other Member States, intends to take the following measures: 

 – Use of military measures to protect civilians and civilian areas under threat of 
attack in Libya, pursuant to paragraph 4 of the resolution; and 

 – Use of military measures to enforce the ban on all flights in Libyan airspace, 
pursuant to paragraph 6 of the resolution. 

 
 

(Signed) Román Oyarzun 
Ambassador 

Chargé d'affaires a.i. 

 


